
 

PHILIPPINE CONSULATE GENERAL ACCOMPANIES PHILIPPINE 
AGRICULTURE OFFICIAL IN VISIT TO MILAN MARKET 
 

 
Undersecretary Ariel T. Cayanan talks to an importer of tropical fruits 
  
 

 

 
 
21 June 2022 – The Philippine Consulate General in Milan accompanied Department 
of Agriculture (DA) Undersecretary Ariel T. Cayanan to a visit of the Milan Market on 
20 June 2022. 
 
Undersecretary Cayanan was in Italy to co-head the Philippine delegation to the 
European House – Ambrosetti “Food and Beverage Forum” that was held on 17-18 
June 2022 in Bormio. 
 
He was given a tour of the market by Director Nicola Zaffra and was introduced to 
major Italian tropical and exotic fruit importers. 
 
The Consulate, in consultation with the Department of Agriculture through the Office 
of the Agricultural Attaché in Rome, is currently studying the feasibility of bringing 
champion Philippine exports such as coconut, mango, and pineapple into the Italian 
market. END 
 



 

 
Undersecretary Cayanan with the officers and staff of the Philippine Consulate General in Milan 

 
 


